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Det. Officer Nominations - Elections 

At our April meeting we conducted 
nominations for elected officer positions ï 
see below list of nominees.  We are once 
again providing you with this advanced no-
tice, so you can take time to consider on be-
coming a candidate or nominating some-
one for one of our Detachment Officer 
elected positions. 

The nominees thus far are:  

Jerry Jesonek Commandant 
Charlie Myers Senior Vice Commandant 
John Liesman and Loren Gay Junior Vice Commandant 
Dean Holder Judge Advocate 
Dayton Warfle Adjutant / Paymaster 

Chaplain, Sgt. at Arms and Public Affairs Officer are ap-
pointed positions by the Commandant. 

Nominations will reopen for elected positions at the upcom-
ing May meeting.  So, if you ñpack the gearò to take on a leader-
ship role or if you want to nominate someone, please submit 
your nomination to Commandant Jerry Jesonek. 

Governor’s Veterans Service Award 

Tuesday: March 13th, 2018, National Guard Armory 

On this date, a few of our members were able to attend the 
Duval County ceremony honoring Floridaôs Veterans and re-
ceive the Governorôs Veterans Service Award.  

Think about it! 

Gov. Rick Scott John Leisman 

James Thomas Dayton Warfle 

Charlie Dimech John Parker 

(Photos source; https://www.flgov.com/) 

https://www.flgov.com/
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Commandant’s Corner 

Semper Fidelis Marines 

ñCommunications without intelligence is noise; Intelligence 
without communication is irrelevant.ò General Alfred Gray, USMC. 

 As Spring is leaving and Summer is quickly approaching the 
Jacksonville Detachment 059 needs to be forward thinking. We 
need to seat our Officers and determine the goals and objectives 
for the remainder of 2018. 

Our Detachment has historically been a premier unit in Florida 
and indeed, in the Southeastern section of the country when it 
comes to fundraising and wise disbursement of those funds. Help-
ing and contributing to individuals and organizations who need help 
achieving their goals is one of the foremost reasons to exist as a 
unit. 

Going forward, 2018 is going to be a challenge as 2017 was 
such a successful year. Collections and participation were only par-
alleled by the good achieved from those monies. Additionally, Jack-
sonville Detachment 059 presence at several locations and func-
tions increased as did our electronic presence in cyber space. 

Hence, the quote given. ñCommunications without intelligence 
is noise; Intelligence without communication is irrelevant.ò I would 
add that intelligent communication needs to be put into action. 

Having been associated with the active members of Jackson-
ville 059 I know of the intellect contained. I call on the individual and 
collective intelligence of our Detachment to think of some fundrais-
ing opportunities, communicate those ideas to your fellow Marines 
and participate in the execution of these innovative ideas. 

Don't think for a minute that your ideas and participation are 
not needed. Your intellect, your input and your active involvement 
ARE BOTH wanted and needed. 

Semper Fidelis 
Jerry 

Newsletter Evaluation and Sponsorship 

Well itôs coming to that time of year when 
we are soliciting renewed sponsorship for 
our Newsletter ñThe Fire Watch.ò  Sponsor-
ship is the administrative relief factor when 
it comes to keeping our non-web site capa-
ble members informed that must rely on US 
Postal mailings. 

We are asking our current Sponsors to consider renewing their 
dedication with a $20 donation for the coming year.  We are also 
asking each Detachment member to evaluate ñThe Fire Watchò and 
its value to the ñGood of the Detachment.ò 

You are strongly encouraged to provide your feedback in order 
that we maintain our program of continuous quality improvement.  
Send your replies to or call Charlie Myers, SVC (904) 657-1167. 

mailto:mcl059srvice@mcljacksonville.org 

To our Sponsors who kept the presses rolling: ñSemper Fi!ò 

DoF 2018 Spring Conference Trip 

April 5th – 8th Safety Harbor, FL 

I want to take this opportunity to provide 
you with my insights on my trip to the Dept. 
of FL (ñDoFò) 2018 Spring Conference and 
having the distinct honor of representing our 
Detachment. 

This being my first trip to a DoF Conference was well inspiring 
and motivating to enhance my commitment to the Marine Corps 
League and especially to our Jacksonville Detachment 059. 

On Friday the 6th I attended the DoF Leadership class which was 
a refresher of the previous 2016 Leadership class held in Jackson-
ville.  I intend to share my experience with our membership on how 
to advance our Detachment. 

“Paperless DoF” 

The MCL meeting session presented some very important topics 
and what really struck a nerve for me was DoFôs goal of becoming 
ñpaperless.ò  If you do not know me by now, this is music to my hear-
ing aids. All forms can be found on its web which can be completed 
and emailed, no more copies of copies to be mailed, of course 
money transactions cannot be emailed. Hereôs the link: 

http://www.mclfl.org/ 

Here is another topic to be discussed at this yearôs DoFôs Con-
vention: Dues increase ($10 to $15).  DoF has fallen into a quandary 
of having to absorb the administrative expense of office supplies. 
DoF will be discussing other means of attacking this challenge. 

 I also attended the remembrance ceremony of the Four Chap-
lains and the joint memorial service where Larry OôDonnell was 
mentioned at the ringing of the memorial bell. 

Iôll be providing Commandant Jerry with a report of my Confer-
ence trip. 

Charlie Myers, SVC 

Charlie Myers, SVC 

Dept. of FL 2018 Convention 

June 7th – 10th:  Maitland, FL 

The Dept. of FL (ñDoFò) will be hosting its 
2018 Annual Convention, to be held at the Sher-
aton Orlando North/Maitland, 600 North Lake 
Destiny Drive, Maitland, FL. 

The annual convention is your opportunity to have your voice 
heard in electing new officers, amending bylaws, and establishing 
Department business for the coming year. 

Early Banquet Dinner Reservations 15 April 
Hotel Reservation Deadline 8 May 
Program Book Ad Submissions 15 May 
Leadership Class Registration 21 May 
Convention registration 21 May 
Banquet Dinner reservations 21 May 

The above information was taken from DoF Cmdt. George La-
Montôs invitation packet.  You can go to the DoF web to download 
the entire Convention Packet with forms and schedule. 
Hereôs the link: 
http://www.mclfl.org/docs/2018_DOF_MCL_Conven-

tion_packet.pdf 

 

 

mailto:mcl059srvice@mcljacksonville.org
http://www.mclfl.org/
http://www.mclfl.org/docs/2018_DOF_MCL_Convention_packet.pdf
http://www.mclfl.org/docs/2018_DOF_MCL_Convention_packet.pdf
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Let Us Pray 

Our Father which art in heaven, hallowed be thy 
name, thy kingdom come. Father, I come to you in 
the name of Jesus, asking if it is your will please 
comfort Judy Hession for the passing of her 
Mother.  I know the Lord is close to the broken 
hearted and save those who are crushed in spirit. 
Psalm 34:18. 

Heavenly Father, psalm 55:22 tell me to cast 
all my burden on the Lord and he will sustain you; 
he shall never permit the righteous to be moved. 

I am asking in the name of Jesus, if it is your will heal: 

 Bobby Jesonek  Randy Brynildsen 
 Mary Lussier Jose Ramos 
 Martin Lussier Edwin Verrill 
 Al Winters Dottie Winters 
  

Lord I have faith in your word.  Thank you, Lord, for what you 
are about to do. Amen. 

Anyone knowing of a member or their family member that is ill 
or in distress, please contact: 

Chaplain James Thomas (904) 786-0843 
mailto:jr71@comcast.net 

 No Change to Tattoo Policy for Reservists 

Marine officials said Tuesday that there 
have been no changes to the Corpsô official 
tattoo policy despite an announcement from a 
prior service recruiting station Saturday claim-
ing a new lenient policy. 

ñThere is no change to the tattoo policy, and no leniency for IRR 
Marines [Individual Ready Reserves],ò Yvonne Carlock, a spokes-
woman with Manpower Reserve Affairs, told Marine Corps Times. 

The initial announcement of a substantial change making the tat-
too policy more lenient appears to have stemmed from a misreading of 
an internal message distributed by the Corpsô Total Force Retention 
System. 

ñThe message outlines a procedural change intended to stream-
line the handling/staffing of re-enlistment packages for drilling and IRR 
Marines with undocumented and out of regulation tattoos,ò Carlock 
said. 

The confusion began on Saturday when the Londonberry, New 
Hampshire, prior service recruiting station made a posting on its social 
media account claiming that Marine Forces Reserve would allow prior 
service Marines with out of regulation tattoos to join the reserves with 
various caveats. 

As long as the tattoos are ñnot egregious (face, hands, racist, etc.), 
we can get Marines back in who otherwise might not have the chance,ò 
Londonderry, New Hampshire, Prior Service Recruiter Staff Sgt. Justin 
Eckersley told Marine Corps Times Saturday in an email. 

According to the Londonderry prior service recruiting station, for-
mer Marines could get approval for out of regulation tattoos at a lower 
level of approval, bypassing an extensive review process. 

That streamlining removed the need for a commanding general 
endorsement, but didnôt necessarily put the power of approving out of 
regulation tattoos in the hands of prior service recruiting commanders, 
as the Londonderry station initially believed. 

The social media post outlining the new lenient tattoo policy from 
the Londonderry recruiting station has since been removed. 

ñBottom line is retention officials removed the requirement for CG 
[commanding general] endorsement because MCBUL 1020 [Marine 
Corps Bulletin] requires that all out of regs tattoos be documented with 
a post-120 Page 11 entry,ò Carlock explained to Marine Corps Times. 

Marines are required to document any out of regulation tattoos 
with an administrative ñPage 11ò entry in their service record books 
120 days after the Marine bulletin was signed. 

Marines have long complained of strict tattoo policies that have at 
times prohibited Marines re-enlisting in the Corps. 

Commandant Gen. Robert B. Neller updated the tattoo policy in 
2016 to allow tattoos to extend further on the upper arms and thighs.
 (Source: Marine Times) 

James Thomas, 

Chaplain 

Save the dates 
 
May 3rd  *Detachment Monthly Meeting 
  (* Officer nominations & elections) 
May 5th ï 6th Rose Fundraiser: Morocco Center 
May 19th  Detachment Cookout 
May 28th Memorial Ceremony: JAX Memorial Wall 
June 7th Detachment Monthly Meeting 
June 7th ï 10th Dept. FL Convention: Maitland, FL 
June 14th Flag Day 

Fundraising Opportunities 

Mike Brynildsen, PAO informed the Detachment that be-
cause of personal circumstances, he can no longer devote full 
time to leading our Rose Fundraisers at the Jacksonville Gun 
Shows as he has always done. Mike has accumulated one heck 
of a Detachment display table.  As you all know, this is the major 
source of donations for our supported programs. Jack and Sheila 
Caulkins have stepped up to take the lead on this committee for a 
while in Mikeôs absence.  Thank you:  Jack and Sheila. 

As Detachment SVC, I am asking for your suggestions and 
ideas for Detachment Fundraisers.  My responsibility is to be the 
senior chairperson for projects/committees. 

The two (2) most important tasks of the Detachment are the 
recruiting and retention of members and raising funds to run the 
operation and support Detachment programs and objectives.  
These two (2) functions are not mutually exclusive ï the more 
members and the more participation by members, the greater the 
opportunity for generating funds from outside sources, and the 
more funds available, the more exposure the Detachment has to 
potential members. 

 
As Commandant Jerry Jesonek highlighted in his article, ñI 

call on the individual and collective intelligence of our Detachment 
to think of some fundraising opportunities, communicate those 
ideas to your fellow Marines and participate in the execution of 
these innovative ideas.ò 

ñGung Hoò 
Charlie Myers 

 

photo by: Mike Brynildsen, PAO 

mailto:jr71@comcast.net
https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/your-marine-corps/2018/03/31/reserves-will-now-allow-some-prior-service-marines-with-out-of-regulation-tattoos-to-join-with-lenient-new-policy/
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Note: Submit your articles, stories and/or material to: 

Your Jacksonville Detachment 059 contact: 

Charlie Myers, Senior Vice Commandant 
(904)-657-1167 

mcl059srvice@mcljacksonville.org 

Jerry Jesonek Charlie Myers John Leisman Dean Holder Dayton Warfle 
Commandant Senior Vice Commandant Junior Vice Commandant Judge Advocate Adjutant – Paymaster 

James Thomas Mike Brynildsen Judy Hession 
Chaplain PAO / Photographer Sgt. at Arms  

Sgt. Chuckles  

Cliff Redfield  Jim Keene 
James Thomas 

Chaplain 

Thelma 

Thomas 

Jerry Jesonek 
Commandant 

Toro ˔4þÿ˕ 

 Bedell 

Dennis 

Schwarten  

Charlie Myers  
SVC 

 

Beauty comes in all shapes and 

sizes. Small, large, round, square, 

thin crust, thick crust, stuffed crust, 

extra toppings! 

Barry Brown 
District 3 Vice Commandant 

Dept. of Florida 
Marine Corps League 

(904) 382-9515 
usmcgunnyvet@comcast.net 

Semper Fi 
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